
Notice of Commencement of an Environmental Screening  

and a Public Open House 

Municipal Landfill, Township of Hornepayne 

The Township of Hornepayne has commenced an Environmental Screening Process (ESP)  in accordance with the 
Waste Management Projects Regulation (Ontario Regulation 101/07) of the Environmental Assessment Act (EAA) for 
an expansion of the municipal landfill located about 5 km east of Hornepayne (see map below). This regulation is 
directed partially at small, rural waste disposal sites and select waste projects are deemed exempt from Part II of the 
EAA if the environmental screening process is completed.  The ESP is intended to determine the feasibility of a 
capacity expansion at the Municipal Landfill as a long-term (25-year) solution that will best meet the needs of the 
municipality with respect to the management of municipal solid waste generated within its boundaries.  The results of 
the ESP will be documented in an Environmental Screening Report, which will be released for review and comment by 
the public, Indigenous communities, and agencies.   
 
The Proposed Undertaking: The Municipal Landfill was built in 2001 and is located approximately 5 km east of the 
Township of Hornepayne, on part of Lots 2 & 3, Concession 3, Township of Hornepayne, District of Algoma. It currently 
has a disposal capacity of 39,000m3, and it is expected to reach this capacity in 2025. Based on the findings of the 
Township’s Long-Term Waste Management Strategy, the Township is looking to increase the disposal capacity of the 
landfill site by 59,000m3, bringing the site’s total disposal capacity to 98,000m3. This would provide enough disposal 
capacity to meet the Town’s needs for more than 25 years.  The Township is also planning to relocate the existing 
waste transfer station to the landfill site.  

 

Consultation and Public Open House: Stakeholder participation is an important part of the Township’s consultation 
process. A Public Open House is planned to provide stakeholders the opportunity to learn more about the project and 
to provide comments and questions regarding the project. The drop-in style public open house session for the project is 
scheduled for:  
 

Tuesday, April 25, 2023 
6:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
Royal Canadian Legion, 48 Sixth Ave, Hornepayne  
 

To learn more about the project, please visit https://www.townshipofhornepayne.ca/. Please contact the following 
project team members to submit questions or comments or to request being added to our project distribution list:   
 

Public Works Manager 
Township of Hornepayne 
E-mail: pwmanager@hornepayne.ca  
Tel: (807) 868-2020 

John Smith, Project Consultant 
exp Services Inc. 
John.Smith@exp.com  

 
Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment Act, unless otherwise stated in 
the submission, any personal information such as name, address, telephone number and property location included in a submission 
will become part of the public record files for this Project and will be released, if requested, to any person. 
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